Candles in Residences

Incident 

There was a serious fire in Walton Court on Saturday 25th June caused by a student burning a candle in his room. The student was hospitilised for smoke inhalation and over £2000 worth of damage has been sustained in the room. The incident could have been much more serious as this student could have lost his life and endangered the lives of other students in accommodation.

Proposal

The current Residence Regulations allow for the use of candles for religious reasons and for display purposes. University staff are authorised to remove candles where they believe these have been burnt. This is difficult to enforce since students claim the candles were burnt elsewhere when challenged.

There have been no requests to burn candles on religious grounds since 2003 and even then there were typically less than 3 requests in any one year.

I am therefore proposing that the Regulation is changed so that candles will not be permitted in the accommodation at all. The University Safety Officer would also like to include joss sticks in the ban. 
The current Regulation and the proposed change is attached.
Ms Vivien Insull

Director of Residential Services

30th June 2005
